South Ayrshire Local Access Forum

Minute of Meeting held in Alloway Primary School, Ayr 
Wednesday 26th February 2020.
Present:



Apologies:
Colin Mair



Jenny Fergusson
Mike Hazlewood


Janice Kirkpatrick
Cllr Ian Davis



Colin Clark
Cllr Andy Campbell


Dougie Graham





Clive Stacey






Euan Terras






Robin Wilson






Cllr Craig Mackay

Attending:

Rachel Shipley, Outdoor Access Officer



Neil Feggans, Planning Co-ordinator-Development Planning & Customers
Officer Apologies:
PC Graeme Gordon, Police Scotland
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	Welcome and Apologies
Colin Mair welcomed everyone to the meeting, and thanked them for their attendance.  
Apologies were intimated as above.
Minute of meeting on 20.11.19
Minute was proposed by Mike Hazlewood and seconded by Cllr Ian Davis. Minute was adopted.
Matters Arising
Earl’s Green development, Troon – footbridge: Planning Service has received approx. costs from ARA for bridge build and maintenance. Awaiting consent to construct bridge on west side of the Burn from Marr Meadows’ (adjoining landowner) factor.

Leaflets – Equestrian and Annbank & Mosssblown Paths leaflets completed. Annbank & Mossblown info/ map board also completed. RS contacted BHS Scotland to request SAC leaflet be added to their website. Arranged meeting with Active Travel Hub officers/ ARA officer to discuss leaflets.
Ayrshire Coastal Path (ACP) A77 verge maintenance at Bennane – Transport Scotland stated that it has now added this work to its routine maintenance contract for the trunk road. ACP route manager asked SAC to hold off contacting Caravan Park re re-routing of ACP.
Core path SA8 at Low Wexford – new path constructed around outside edge of development, as temporary measure during construction of houses. Property owner has intimated he wishes to make this route permanent, which will require the Planning Service to make and confirm a Path Diversion Order, under S.208 of the 1997 Planning Act.
LR(S)A revised guidance– SAC comments were submitted by 13th January 2020 deadline.
Track in field Dalquharran, Dailly
New landowner ploughed entire field, including old track through the middle section. Track was not RoW or core path so farmer has no duty to reinstate track. He advised that while he wants to make the agricultural land as productive as possible, he intends to improve public access (old tracks & paths) through the woodland areas of the estate, and around the old house and castle. RS arranged to meet with him to discuss his proposals.
River Ayr Way, Barskimming to Failford section

RS has received a quote from consultant for feasibility & design study for creation of off-road route at this section of the RAW, to improve safety & enjoyment of the public using the RAW.  It is hoped funding will be available this financial year to fund the Study.
NAF/ LAF joint meeting, Friday 20th March
RS had circulated information for this meeting to all Forum members, and asked if anyone wished to attend. ET and RS will be going to the meeting.
Loans – Troon Rail Station active travel link
RS requested finalised plans for the route from ARA, but these are still at consultation phase (except for Harling Dr section). ARA will send on finalised plans when they are completed.
MH raised concerns regarding the location of the path on Harling Drive, in relation to the adjacent golf course. Concerned that stray golf balls may cause issues to people using the path. RS will pass his concerns onto ARA.
Ayrshire Partnership Against Rural Crime
Partners include NFU Scotland, Police Scotland, the 3 Ayrshire Councils, Forestry & Land Scotland, BHS Scotland, agricultural businesses. Meetings to discuss actions to help reduce rural crime. Topics include fly tipping & livestock worrying, which often have an impact on public access. This is the first time that the 3 Councils have their Waste Management services working together to try to reduce fly tipping and help landowners deal with this issue. CM & RS attended meetings and 2 events held by APARC.
Accessible Ayr
NF gave update on this project, which aims to improve public access to Ayr Town Centre from north Ayr and UWS, and improve the first impression of entry into Ayr along the Sandgate, by changing the traffic priority of pedestrian/ cycle/ motor access, widening the footways and landscaping. It also aims to make the High Street more pedestrian friendly, as currently does not work to its full potential. £12 – 15m project.
Path Condition Surveys of all promoted routes
RS contacted the Outdoor Access Trust for Scotland to request quotes for consultant to carry out surveys of all the promoted routes. Surveys to audit current features and condition of each route, to give baseline information for all the routes that will inform a planned paths maintenance programme. Awaiting individual quotes for each local network. This would then give the opportunity to carry out 2 or 3 of the surveys a year, depending on costs.
Paths Maintenance update
River Ayr Way – damage to boardwalk and small wooden footbridge on Enterkine to Annbank section of RAW. Work has been completed. Landowner also planning to replace some more fence posts which have deteriorated.
Smugglers Trail – Hillhouse Quarry Group has carried out the repair work to improve drainage and surface on a section of path which had often flooded. Walkers seem pleased with the result. Also volunteers from the South Ayrshire Paths Initiative (CC) have carried out litter picks on the route. They were confronted by motor bikes using the route illegally – this was reported to the Police, the Community Council and Hillhouse Quarry (as landowner). 
Cllr Campbell mentioned that Dundonald Sports Club are interested in the use of Collenan Reservoir – possibly through an asset transfer from SAC.

Barony Trail, Dailly – repairs to Roan Burn footbridge have been completed and the bridge is open to the public again. Work to replace wooden stile not yet done.
Loch Ryan Coastal Path, Glen App – diversion to avoid damaged section of path was agreed with Scottish Power (manger of windfarm) and Glenapp Estate (landowner). 2 kissing gates will be installed to create the diversion route.
Outstanding/ Completed Local Access Cases/ Access Enquiries – Update (tabled)

Elba St – George St lane has been closed off by developer. NF/ RS will speak to the Planning Officer dealing with this development, with a view to having the path re-opened or an equivalent route provided.
AOCB

No additional business
Next Meetings
27th May 2020

19th August 2020

18th November 2020
Finish
Meeting finished at 9.00pm.
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